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GREETING FELLOW LIONS, LIONESS & LEO’S. 

From a discussion I had at the International Convention I 
am extremely happy to announce the formation of a new 
Lions Club to be called the Farmington-Novi Centennial 
Lions Club.  With a contact from an Immediate Past       
District Governor from India and with the assistance of 
our own IPDG Patti Barr a meeting was held to start the 

process. Five members will be transferring to the club and an additional 17+ members 

will comprise the club. We hope to have all of the paperwork in within the next week 

and to be able to have a charter night for the new club before the IPDG returns to India.   

At this point the club will be made up of professional individuals from India who are   

engineers, IT specialists as well as other occupations. Most work for Ford Motor      

Company and the prospect of additional members from the Farmington/Novi area is 

great.  This will include individuals not only from India but from the surrounding      

community. 

A large turnout was in place for Gov. Patti’s Appreciation Dinner in Commerce Township 

and the Raspberry Chicken served was to die for. A good time was had by all and Gov. 

Patti said it was wonderful to see the room filled. 



1VDG Jack Patton, 2VDG Scott Berry and I have all been visiting the clubs and I’m happy to 

hear that everyone is trying to retain and obtain new members. A thought on membership; 

Ask a Veteran to joint. Their initiation fee is waived by Lions International and this would be 

a great way to celebrate Veterans Day. 

The Penrickton Dinner was a huge success with over $250,000 donated by the Lions and 

the other organizations that support them. Don’t forget the Leader Dog fundraiser on     

December 7th is quickly approaching. Flyers for the various events have been sent out by 

Lion Frank Cunningham.  

I had the opportunity to attend the Lioness Conference in Bay City and had a wonderful 

time. They had great speakers and a good time was had by everyone at the event. The     

Lioness passed the hat and collected $235.00 towards my Cash for Cops (K-9 officers)     

bulletproof vest campaign. 

I will continue to collect funds for this at the various cabinet and region meetings. Should 

we exceed the goal of raising $2,000, then  any remaining money will be used to purchase 

breathing masks for animals.  They will be given to local fire departments who do not have 

one. As I stated at the start of this quest, the above items will be donated in the Lions     

District 11-A2’s name. I want to THANK all who have participated. Clubs who wish to      

contribute can do so by sending a check to CT Kelley Unruh payable to “District 11-A2”.  

Please write “Vests” in the memo line on your check. 

DG John 



1VDG Jack Patton 

We senior members need to mentor our new member as much as we can. Our District has a lot of      

talented senior members who need to share their experience. If the seasoned Lions cannot share this 

with new and up and coming members, one day you will look back and see the new and young members 

gone because you wanted to do it all the time and not share the experiences. Remember, new and 

young members joined for a reason, and I am sure it was not to sit on the side lines. 

It makes me pleased when I get phone calls requesting information about clubs wanting to do 

“membership open houses” to gain membership. Hey someone is reading what I have been saying! So 

thank you, Wixom Walled Lake and Hazel Park. Don’t try to reinvent the wheel, just ask. Hmm, that 

sounds like mentoring! 

Sorry to pound on membership, but all we have to do is RETAIN MEMBERSHIP! We are continuously 

bringing in new members, but we lose more than we gain. So sponsors, you need to do your job and 

keep track of your newbies-this sponsorship is not just for a certain period of time. I look at it as your 

responsibility as long as you live as a Lion. It’s not quantity, it’s quality! 

Our District GMT will be continuing the Ribbon Program this year, so look for Lion Leo Schafer to be 

coming out with this program soon.  

Hello, Fellow Lions of District 11A2! 

Fall is now behind us and we move into the season of   

giving. As I do my club visits I am promoting the “POWER 

of WE.” WE as a District need to help our clubs provide 

the giving sprit to our communities. I am sure all of our 

clubs give food and support to our most needy persons 

and families in our own communities at this time of year.  

This is also the time of year we as Lions need to show 

what we do best: “SERVE.” So remember when you’re 

out on the street, wear your Lions garb and put out    

banners so your community can see who and what is   

going on. All of us know Lions are the best kept secret 

anywhere. Even on the international scene we never get 

into the public eye.  When is the last time you saw        

anything on the nightly news about what we do? So now 

is the season to promote your club to your community.  



So this comes to the point where I have to ask for help for next year. We have a bunch of committees and 

cabinet positions which need to be filled. Most of the committees need leaders that really communicate 

with LCI and the District. Most importantly, I need for next year the following positions filled: 

REGION 1: Two Zone Chairs 

REGION 2: One Zone Chair 

REGION 3: Region Chair Two Zone Chairs 

If you want to run for a cabinet position that is already filled, please do; nothing is set in stone and things 

change. 

Next year’s cabinet will be exciting, with hopefully some new ideas. So, I need your input to implement these new ideas. This is 

what is meant by the “POWER of WE”--it’s your District! Any idea is good, and if you don’t try, you won’t know. Remember it’s 

easy to complain, but if you are not part of the solution, you may become part of the problem!  I am confident that no Lion wants 

to be part of the problem!! 

 

Yours in Lionism, 

1VDG Lion Jack Patton 

 

Acquire with the intention to retain 

and retain with the intention to grow 

— Lester Wunderman 



2VDG Scott Berry 
Hello Lions, Lioness and Leos! 

As we look forward toward a more electronic age, 

I would urge all the clubs to build a website for 

the club.  Each club can register for a free    

website from Lions Clubs International by going 

to www.e-clubhouse.org and clicking on "Submit 

an application" near the bottom of the page. 

Most of the page's colors and layouts are        

predetermined and it is just a matter of filling in 

the information like name of the club, meeting 

location, meeting date, etc.  It also has a      

member's only section that can be turned on or 

off according to the clubs wishes. The                 

e-clubhouse has some limitation as compared to 

other websites, but it is free from Lions Clubs 

International. For more information visit  For 

more information visit www.e-clubhouse.org or  
contact me as I am the webmaster for the Eastpointe Lions Club.  

Last year when I was campaigning for 2nd Vice District Governor and also this Lionistic 

year, I enjoyed visiting all the clubs. I saw each club's personality, whether good or bad. I 

saw the Lions behind each club striving to make a difference, striving to make the world 

a better place. And I thank YOU for that. While some clubs are more financially secure 

than others, some have a greater membership base, and some have that personality that 

others seek, every club, every Lion, every Lioness, and every Leo is different and unique. 

It's not what we have now or what we lost, where we should be or where we're at now, 

but it's our attitude. So I leave you with this, a quote from Charles R. Swindoll.  

I’m  the one wearing the hat, in 

case you were confused! 

“The longer I live, the more I realize the impact of       

attitude on life. Attitude, to me, is more important than 

facts. It is more important than the past, the education, 

the money, than circumstances, than failure, than    

successes, than what other people think or say or do. It 

is more important than appearance, giftedness or skill. 

It will make or break a company... a church... a home. 

The remarkable thing is we have a choice everyday     

regarding the attitude we will embrace for that day. We 

cannot change our past... we cannot change the fact 

http://www.e-clubhouse.org
http://www.e-clubhouse.org


that people will act in a certain way. We cannot change the inevitable. The only thing we 

can do is play on the one string we have, and that is our attitude. I am convinced that 
life is 10% what happens to me and 90% of how I react to it. And so it is with you... we 

are in charge of our Attitudes.” 

-Charles R. Swindoll (American Writer and Clergyman)  



Reminder… 

Lion Leo and Lion Dave will be 

at all Region Meetings to collect 

used eye glasses.  Please bring 

your glasses in sealed boxes and 

without cases.  They also will 

collect any used hearing aids.   

On September 25th we had our joint Lioness meeting at 
Leader Dog.  We had a great turnout, about 50 attended.  
Lion Kay Furby was there to explain Kid Sight and how the 
machine works.  The machine, which will be our fall charity,  
costs $6,000.  Please have the money to me by January 27, 
2018.  Governor John Bingham has a charity that he is     
passing the dog for.  It is Cash for Cops and at the meeting 
we collected $95.  Way to go, Lioness!  We were lucky to 
have 2nd VDG Lion Scott Berry, 1st VDG Jack Patton and DG 
John Bingham at our meeting. 
 
I have started to visit our Lioness clubs and I am very im-
pressed with wat they are doing.  No matter the size of the 
club they are out working very hard.  If any club would like 
for me to put something in my corner of the newsletter then 
please get in touch with me. 
 
Congratulations to the Sterling Heights Lioness Club for   
being named Club of the Year!! 
 
Lioness Fran Black 
 



Many thanks to 

Lion Larry Cole, 

Membership 

Statistician, for 

providing this 

information.. 

 

 

The Lake Orion Lions Club welcomes Marilyn Gaskins, sponsored by Sue Erickson.  

The Birmingham Lions Club welcomes Anathea Alexa, sponsored by Gail Gotthelf. 

The Clawson Lions Club welcomes Mark Suokas, sponsored by Howie Airriess. 

The Shelby Township Lions Club welcomes Michael Taylor, sponsored by Raymond Confer. 

 



HAPPY ANNIVERSARY, 

LATHRUP VILLAGE!!!!! 

Lathrup Village Lions Club recently celebrated their 60th anniversary. 

PCST Jerry Stone is the last remaining charter member. Pictured here is 

Lion Jerry and the 60th anniversary cake.  



 

 

The Washington Lions Club recently recognized Lion Lawrence Thom 
for 50 years of service. Lion Lawrence has served as president twice 

and is a Melvin Jones  Fellow .  Further, he was a huge part of        
overseeing the club’s re-building after the fire in 2002 and took care of 

club maintenance for many years. 



From Around the District... 

At the Sterling Height Lioness Club's October (24th) meeting 244 new books were presented to John Iras 

of Big Family for their Big Family Christmas.  The SHLC looks forward to donating our time to Big Family 

this year, helping wrap some of the Christmas gifts for 1500 foster children in Michigan.  

The Sterling Heights Lions Club recently  held their semi-annual Evening with the Stars.  Lots of oldies but 

goodies and comedy skits were performed.  Shown here are Lions Jim Oak, Barb Quandt, Ron Papa and 

Emcee Dan Hogan putting on quite a show!!!  



Ridgecon Roofing of Shelby Twp. has a program called No Roof left behind. The Sterling Heights Lioness 

participated in the voting process so the Freeman family could be the WINNER of a new roof. 

Kidsight screenings were simultaneously held recently at three different Troy fire departments.  160 

kids were screened and 19 were referred.  Screenings were done by PRC Kay Furby, Lion Jim Quinn 

and DTT Rhonda Furby-Johnstone.  Shown here are Lions Jim Quinn, Linda Gorelick, Alexis Peak,     

Donna Quinn and Jed Sprunger . 



Free Vision Screenings ID Problems in Young Children 

By Terry Oparka for the Troy Times, October 19, 2017 

Myles Barthlow’s parents had no idea their then-2-year old son had a problem with his vision.  Two years 

ago, Myles participated in a free  vision screening conducted by the Troy Community Lions at a Troy Fire   

Department open house.  His father, Joel Barthlow, is a former volunteer firefighter.  The results of the 

screening indicated that Myles and his family should follow up with an eye care professional.  They did so 

and learned that the youngster was legally blind in one eye, which had not been detected before. 

Since the problem was caught early, he received appropriate treatment and his vision in that eye has         

improved to 20/70.  He will probably always need to wear glasses or contacts, but through early                   

intervention, his vision in that eye was saved.  “We were very fortunate ,” said Joel Barthlow.  “With          

aggressive patching, he will not have long-term effects from his lazy eye.  The free test from the Lions Club 

saved his right eye.  He’ll probably always need a contact lens or glasses for that eye.  The doctor, a            

pediatric ophthalmologist, said it was vital to catch it while he was young because once he gets to a certain 

age, there’s no regenerating.” 

In support of Project Kidsight, Troy Community Lions first offered free screenings two years ago for children 

over the age of six months at one fire station during a Troy Fire Department open house.  The program     

expanded to three fire stations during the October 8 open house this year.  With a  digital camera that     

photographs  a child’s eye, Troy Community Lions volunteers completed screenings for 160 children this 

year.  Of those, 19 were referred to an eye care professional.  Last month, the Troy Community Lions         

received the Distinguished Service Award from the Lions District Offices for their screenings as part of       

Project Kidsight. 

“It’s so popular and requested (that) it expanded to three stations,” said Kay Pomeroy, Project Kidsight      

coordinator for the Troy Community Lions.  The Lions also offered screenings at the Troy Police Department 

open house in May.    

The camera is able to detect a number of conditions, differences in eye strength, blurred vision, farsighted-

ness, nearsightedness, asymmetric vision and unequal pupils.  “There is no touching the child’s eye,”    

Pomeroy said.  “The camera is very sophisticated.  It takes a picture of the pupil.  The camera operator asks 

the child to look a the clown nose on the camera.  It will do a pass-fail.”  Parents receive a sheet printed with 

a code they can take to the eye care professional. 

Troy Community Lions member Jim Quinn worked the camera at Station 4 this year.  He said that one family 

brought their three children in for screening.  “Two of them wore eye glasses after they discovered at the 

screening last year that they needed to follow up.  The parents are always grateful.  It’s a nice, good thing to 

do,” he said.  “We get instant feedback and interact directly with the people who benefit.  The camera does 

all of the hard work for us.” 

In a prepared statement , Dr. Ed Cordes, optometrist and Chair of the Lions Project Kidsight USA, said that  



“experts say that up to 80 per cent of learning is visual, so we need to screen all children to identify any     

vision issues that can get in the way of learning.  And we need to screen children early to identify vision   

problems while they can still be corrected.” 

According to the Lions Clubs International, “unless vision problems are detected early and corrected, they 

risk becoming permanent by age 7.”  According t the group’s website, “since 1917, Lions clubs have aided the 

blind and visually impaired, championed youth initiatives, and strengthened local communities through 

hands-on service and humanitarian projects.” 

For information about the Troy Community Lions, visit troycommunitylions.org.  For information on            

upcoming vision screenings in metro Detroit, call 248-975-6072 and leave a message. 

Joel Barthlaw and his son Myles thank Troy Community Lions Project Kidsight Chairperson, 

Kay Pomeroy, for Myles’ vision screening 














